
Staff Report 
 

 
DATE: January 10, 2019 

FILE: 5340-03 
TO: Chair and Members 
 Comox Valley Sewage Commission 
 
FROM: Russell Dyson 
 Chief Administrative Officer 
 
RE: Emerald Shores Strata Complex – Septage Tipping Fee Rebate 
  

 
Purpose 
To recommend a rebate to the Emerald Shores Strata Complex for septage tipping fees incurred. 
 
Recommendation from the Chief Administrative Officer 
THAT a rebate be provided to the Emerald Shores Strata Complex in the amount of $8,048.54 (75 
per cent of the septage tipping fees incurred) for flows trucked to the Comox Valley Water Pollution 
Control Centre septage receiving station whilst their wastewater pumps were unable to pump sewage 
from the strata into the Town of Comox collection system. 

 
Executive Summary 
Emerald Shores is a strata in the Town of Comox that pumps their wastewater to the Town’s 
collection system, which then eventually connects to the Comox Valley Sewerage System (CVSS). 
The strata complex pays taxes and utility charges to the Town of Comox and a part of those charges 
are directed to the CVRD for the provision and maintenance of the CVSS. The situation is as 
follows: 

 The Emerald Shores Pump Station was out of service from September 6 to October 3, 2018, 
when a pump failed. The strata complex is located down gradient of the Town’s collection 
system and therefore wastewater cannot flow by gravity into the Town’s system. 

 During the repair Emerald Shores trucked their wastewater to the treatment plant and it was 
processed through our septage receiving station. The wastewater delivered through the 
septage receiving station was the same as their normal wastewater; it just couldn’t enter the 
system as normal because of their broken pump. 

 Emerald Shores trucked their wastewater to the Comox Valley Water Pollution Control 
Center (CVWPCC) while their system was not working correctly and has sent a letter 
requesting a rebate for the septage tipping fees only, not the hauling fees. 

 Emerald Shores discussed the issue with the Town of Comox, as per the Town of Comox’s 
bylaws and procedures. The matter was then passed on to the CVRD. 
 

The tipping fees at our septage receiving station are listed in the Comox Valley Sewerage Service 
Regulation, Fees and Charges Bylaw No.71, 2010, and normally any product received at the septage 
receiving station is charged the tipping fee. Approval by the Comox Valley Sewage Commission is 
required to provide a rebate to Emerald Shores. A rebate for 75 per cent of the tipping fees is 
recommended for the following reasons: 

 The cost of wastewater treatment from Emerald Shores is already included in utility fees 
collected by the Town of Comox and remitted to the CVRD. Only the point of entry of 
wastewater into the treatment plant is different; therefore, a rebate seems appropriate. The 
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rebate will only affect the septage disposal revenue for the service, by crediting back a 
portion to Emerald Shores that has already been paid to the CVRD. 

 A rebate of 75 per cent of the tipping fees is recommended. The Emerald Shores wastewater 
entering the CVWPCC at the septage receiving station was less concentrated than septic tank 
waste (septage) and therefore costs less to treat than regular septage. 

 This rebate is recommended without prejudice, on a non-precedent setting basis. 
 A full rebate is not recommended due to the additional overhead and staff time required to 

process wastewater that enters the CVWPCC at the septage receiving station versus sewage 
received via the forcemain. 

 Temporary rate reductions, similar to the situation above, are applied within the Regional 
District of Nanaimo for users where their onsite system has malfunctioned and is 
undergoing repairs. 

 The City of Courtenay has developed a procedure and the associated bylaw language for 
handling similar situations within their collection system. Further consideration for 
incorporation of a similar procedure is being reviewed by Town of Comox staff. 

 
 
Prepared by:   Concurrence:  Concurrence: 
     
  K. La Rose  M. Rutten 
     
Zoe Berkey, EIT  Kris La Rose, P.Eng  Marc Rutten, P.Eng 
Engineering Analyst  Senior Manager of Water/ 

Waste Water Services 
 General Manager of 

Engineering Services  
 
Stakeholder Distribution (Upon Agenda Publication) 
Louise Keating, Secretary, Emerald Shores Strata VIS3836 

 
Attachments: Appendix A – “Letter from Strata dated November 1, 2018, File:5340-20” 
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